








Senior Choir — September 2023

Wowl It is hard to believe that the Summer is almost over, and we are getting ready
for another church year, After my illness, | have been busy getting my body stronger
every day. | am ready and excited to get back to doing the Lord’s work and doing
the work that He has gifted me to do. Watch out!

I would like to invite each and every one of you to come out and join us in the choir.
We sing at the 8:30 service every Sunday and sometimes at the 10:00 service.

I am a retired music teacher, teaching elementary band and choir for 35 years for
the Logan Township and Pleasantville School Systems.

There is no attendance requirement. Come when you can. [ think almost everyone
in the choir has said they can’t sing. But when you put them all together, | think we
sound pretty good. No one is ever made to sing by themself. Try it one time. If you
don’t like it no one will be mad at you if you decide it is not for you. When | sit with
the congregation | hear a lot of really nice voices, wishing they would come and join
us. We have fun singing, joking, laughing, and just enjoying good Christian
fellowship.

Through death, moving, etc. we have lost quite a few members this past year. We
could really use your help in building the choir back up again.

Our first practice for the new church year will be Thursday September 7 at
7:00PM. We usually practice for approximately 45 minutes. Please come out and
join us and have fun! No pressure but a ot of laughing and fun. Hope to see you
there.

In Christ’s Love,

Jim Shisler













FALL PROPERTY REPORT 2023

Greetings in Christ from Dave and Rich. We Co-Chair the Property Committee here at Trinity. Property
usually meet the first Saturday of the month at 8:00 am unless it falls on a holiday weekend or other
circumstances that may arise such as a wedding or a funeral. Property manages a wide range of tasks
from interviewing contractors for specific work that is better outsourced, to contract negotiations,
routine maintenance, small to large projects, and any emergencies that may happen. We also assist
other ministries that ask for our help. The committee consists of a small group of dedicated people who
with their talents and efforts truly make a tremendous difference in the overall maintenance and
appearance of the church. The committee reports directly to the Pastor and Council on all matters
concerning our property and submits quarterly and an annual report at the November Congregational
meeting. Our goal is to maintain Trinity's property in good working condition for our members and
guests and try to work within our annual budget. The cost savings are substantial to the church’s annual
budget. Even though we have members with many talents in the ministry, you really do not need to
have any special skills to participate. There are so many different tasks to do that with a little direction
anyone can do. The workday's are not limited to just men, we have had quite few workdays in the past
where the ladies came out and helped with some tasks, and were great. If you have a son or daughter or
grandchildren in high school and are looking for credit time towards community service on their
resume for college we can help with that. We have never ending tasks that are always in need of
attention. (Yes, that’s why God gives us work to do). The property committee is a fulfilling and
rewarding ministry in the service to God and his church. 1f you have any questions about what we do
please ask, we’ll be happy to answer them.

Workday Updates

1.The Radiator covers and heating pipes in the pantry closet were wire brushed and prime
painted.

2. The light socket in the electrical panel room was replaced.

3. Fellowship Hall lighting has been completely re-lamped with new LED tubes.

4, The closet behind the Sanctuary was cleaned out and re-organized.

5. Routine inspection (1) emergency light needs replacement.

April:

1. Reset all timers to DST, replaced (2) burned out lamps in the brick sign in the front of the
church.

2. The paneling behind Fellowship Hall was remounted back into place from the plumbing work
that was done to the heater lines.

3. Routine emergency light testing no exceptions.

4, Work continued on the pantry closet.

5. The outside stairwells were swept clean.

6. The inside stairwell walls were cleaned of scuff marks.

7. Water-stained ceiling tiles were replaced in the Sanctuary and in the glass door entrance area.



FALL PROPERTY REPORT 2023
Updates Continued

May:

1. Routine emergency light testing no exceptions.

2. Trim work was started on the radiator covers in Fellowship Hall.

3. Some electrical work was done in the Hall.

4, Tim Veigel was hired to re-point the The Jesus stained glass window inside and out. He also re-
pointed the Knight Ave. side entrance steps to the Sanctuary.

June:

1. Routine emergency light testing no exceptions,

2. Electrical work was done in the pantry closet.

3. The electrical service panel area and boiler room were vacuumed clean,

4, The first coat of finish paint was applied to half of Fellowship Hall.

5. The radiator covers have been built and will be painted white.

July:

1. Routine emergency light inspection no exceptions.

2. There was water intrusion in the choir room. Standing water was found in the choir room due to
heavy rains in the area, It was determined the outside steps next to the room were the reason why. The
steps were vacuumed cleaned and the drain at the bottom of the stairwell was cleaned of sand and
debris. The steps were then caulked sealed from the bottom well to the landing, and along the
foundation at ground level. We have had several heavy rains since with no evidence of any water.

3. The final coat of paint was applied to the walls of Fellowship Hali, also the first coat of trim paint
was applied to the new radiator covers. French cleats were made to hang the new covers when
completed.

4, Excess construction material was removed and some housecleaning in the adjacent room to the Hall
was done

5. Fellowship Hall was cleaned and set up for VBS.

6. Picnic supplies were gathered and checked off for the church picnic.

August:

1. Routine emergency light inspection with (1) defect

2. The 2" grade classroom on the 3" floor will be reclassified to 5™ & 6™ grade, and the current 5% &
6™ class will be relocated to their new room. The former 2nd grade classroom was prepped and painted.
It will also have the trim painted white, new switches and outlets, and new ceiling lights.

3. Fellowship Hall: New 2ft, sample ceiling tiles were acquired to see if they will fit our existing
ceiling grid for the conversion from a 2ft. X 4t. ceiling panel to a 2ft. X 2ft. Ceiling.

4. VBS decorations were removed, and picnic supplies, and our 3 coolers were stored away.

5. The hall was broken down and cleared for continued work, but had to be re-set due to an unexpected
event.

This is our latest update, and as you have read, we are quite busy keeping Trinity in good
working order along with new improvements, and probably left out a few items. The committee has a
dedicated crew and were always looking for new faces to join us for a little work and some good
fellowship. Dave and I want to personally thank everyone who does come out on our workdays,
without your dedication we could not accomplish our mission to keep Trinity a beautiful place to
worship.

In Christ, The Property Committee















FUNERALS- MARCH ~ AUGUST 2023

Our deepest sympathy is extended to the family and friends to those listed,

On Marich 2, 2023
ROBERT E. SCOTT (97)
Of Runnemede, NJ

On March 7, 2023
JEAN CAROL SHAW (70)
Of Bellmawr, NJ

On March 15, 2023
GEORGE TOMLIN, JR. (96)
Of Bellmawr, NJ

On March 19, 2023
KEITH JOSEPAYT (46)
Of Bellmawr, NJ

On March 23, 2023
VIRGINIA A. BEAVER (80)
Of Runnemede, NJ

On March 29, 2023
CHARLES R. HEYDEN (79)
Of Audubon, NJ

On March 31, 2023
JAMES A KLINE SR (75)
Of Runnemede, NJ

On April 14, 2023
EDWARD ARVID LANDE (80)
Of Clementon, NJ

On April 21, 2023
MARGARET ANN WARWICK (92)
Of Wiley Village, NJ

On April 29, 2023
JOHN W SHINN SR (73)
Of Sicklerville, NJ

On May 13, 2023
JOANN S MERTZ (74)
Of Magnolia, NJ

On May 31, 2023
FLORENCE MARIE ROBINSON (89)
Of Runnemede, NJ

On June 3, 2023
EDNA DONOVAN (96)
Of Bellmawr, NJ

On June 12, 2023
SHERRY ANN SCHMIDT (29)
Of Blackwood, NJ

On June 13, 2023
ANDREW J TENNYSON (67)
Of Blackwood, NJ

On June 15, 2023
MICHAEL C GALLOWAY (49)
Of Pine Hill, NJ

On June 17, 2023
RONALD P TREBING (74)
Of Sewell, NJ

On June 19, 2023
RICHARD P ALSPACH (89)
Of Runnemede, NJ

On June 23, 2023
LEROY “"ROY~J DUNN (76)
Of Mariton, NJ

On June 23, 2023
GLENN ALBERT LEDRICH (71)
Of Audubon Park, NJ

On June 29, 2023
FRANCIS RONALD SCHALEY (71)
Of Florence, SC

On July 7, 2023
JOHN T ERVIN (77)
Of Glendora, NJ















